

DEFENSE TECHNICAL INFORMATION CENTER

8725 JOHN J. KINGMAN RD, STE 0944 FT. BELVOIR, VA 22060-6218

DTIC-DP

Dr. Walter L. Warnick, Director Department of Energy Office of Scientific and Technical Information 1 Science.gov Way Oak Ridge, TN 37830

Dear Dr. Warnick:

On behalf of the Defense Technical Information Center (DTIC), I congratulate you on the 60th anniversary of the Office of Scientific and Technical Information (OSTI). It is quite a milestone.

OSTI has a long history of delivering cutting-edge information tools and services and continues to be a leader in ensuring that the vast amounts of Department of Energy research and development information is publicly available.

It is clear that since becoming OSTI's Director in 1997 you, and your staff, have done much to expand the way in which energy information is accessible to those who need it.

As you know, OSTI and DTIC are aligned in many ways. Both of our organizations want to ensure the permanent public access to government information. We provide our users with the tools to perform federated searches, so they can get to the information they want and need from an array of government sources. More importantly, OSTI and DTIC are dedicated to the principle that, in order to advance science, research must be shared.

Best wishes on your 60 years of sharing knowledge.

Sincerely

R. PAUL RYAN

Administrator